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Record levy amount for outbound 
market

After the Tourism Law 
came into effect on 1 October this year on the mainland, both in-

bound tours coming from mainland China and outbound tours heading 
for it are affected to varying degrees (see “Feature”). The China National 
Tourism Administration (CNTA) has set great store by the new law 
and sent its officials recently to have a meeting with tourism offi-
cials from Guangdong, Shenzhen and Zhuhai, as well as representa-
tives from the Tourism Commission and the TIC in order to assess 
the implementation of the law. The TIC will do all it can to help the 
CNTA make a success of the new law.

Demonstrations have been staged in the capital of Thailand, 
Bangkok, since November, with no sign of abating even now. Before 
the Security Bureau issued a red outbound travel alert for Bangkok on 2 
December, most Thailand tours departed as scheduled since major at-
tractions were not affected; but once it was issued, most Thailand tours 
have been cancelled, which shows that members give top priority to 
travellers’ safety and which deserves appreciation.

A year-on-year increase of 16.2% in outbound levy was re-
corded between January and November this year, making the levy 
amount for the first 11 months of this year already outstrip the 
whole year’s figure of last year. There is thus no need to worry about 
the outbound market even though the situation in Bangkok may 
have some influence on the market in December. As for the inbound 
market, the number of tours from mainland China for the first 11 months 
of this year was slightly up 4.5%, while the number of visitor arrivals for 
the first 10 months rose 12.3%. From these figures, it seems that after 
the Tourism Law took effect, mainland visitors have joined fewer 
tours to Hong Kong, but have kept going to Hong Kong on their 
own. Members should indeed carefully ponder over their future 
business model.

This year’s Annual General Meeting was successfully concluded 
on 19 November, during which four directors were elected by mem-
bers: Mr Stephen Chan, Mr David Leung, Mr Jason Wong and Mr Paul 
Leung. I wholeheartedly congratulate them on their election or re-
election, and hope to work closely with them in the coming years to 

contribute to the industry. 

Joseph Tung


